The PlanningBoard met on the above date with the following present: Stanley Tenney, Chairman, William Abbott, Charles Gilmore, Harold Grant, Dorothy Ellison, Carroll Johnson, Col. DeFoe and Mr. Henderson, Counsel.

Carroll Johnson presented a new zoning ordinance for the districts divided as follows:

- 1. Business district
- 2. Residentail district
- 3. Rural-Residential
- 4. Recreational District

Mr. Henderson told us that if the zoning ordinance is passed subdivision ordinance should be ammended to agree with the ordinance.

Charles Gilmore will prepare maps of the four (4) districts and have them ready for the Public Hearing.

It was suggested that Mr. Merrifield be enlisted to work with us in the future.

An opinion was expressed that the sewerage committee and the Chamber of Commerce should work with the Planning Board.

If zoning ordinance is passed and one wishes to deviate from this ordinance their first course is to see the PlanningBoard, second the Board of Admjustemts and third and last recourse is the Court.

Meeting adjourned 9:15 P. M

Medred Rudley\_\_\_\_\_